Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees DRAFT Meeting Minutes October 5, 2021

The meeting was promptly called to order at 5:00 PM at the Tuftonboro Town Offices.

In attendance: Trustees Susan Weeks (chairperson), Guy Pike and Carol Bush.

The minutes of the September 7th, 2021 meeting were read and approved.

Sue Weeks reported that the deed for Douglass Barker has been completed. She and Guy Pike will be setting the corner markers.

We received an invoice in the amount of \$2,400 from Jessica Davis for her work this summer in the Thomas Cemetery on Tuftonboro Neck which included repairs to 19 gravestones, plus the workshop she conducted on 8/7/21 showing attendees how to clean the stones and how she repairs broken headstones. She submitted a detailed 11 page report with photographs of her work at the Thomas Cemetery. The trustees voted to approve her invoice for payment.

Sue Weeks has spoken with Skip Cope about repairing the turf damage at the Town Hall Cemetery. She will be making a follow up phone call.

An application for purchase of the right of burial has been received from Shirley J. Benson and approved.

Sue Weeks and Guy Pike will be setting markers for the Martell plot F57 this week.

Mark Eldridge has not submitted an invoice for recent cemetery mowings, and Guy Pike offered to remind him.

Carol Bush contacted the Good Neighbor Fence Company again about replacing the broken gate hinges at the Thomas Cemetery on Tuftonboro Neck. They plan to do the work this week when their service person is in the area.

The next meeting of the cemetery trustees will be Tuesday, November 2nd, 2021 at 5:00 PM at the Tuftonboro Town Offices. Public attendance and input are encouraged.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.

Submitted by Carol Bush, Secretary, Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees